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	March 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190112009
Thank you for your email received on 12 January 2019 in which you made a request for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Dear Her Majesty’s Prison & Probation Service,
Could you please supply the number of Governors dismissed after investigation since 2010.

Could you please supply the number of uniformed staff dismissed after investigation since 2010.

Your email has been handled as a late request under FOIA. This is due to administrative oversight and we ask that you accept our apologies for the delay handling your request.

I can confirm MoJ holds the information you requested on Governors and Uniformed staff dismissed after investigation. 

I can confirm that since 2010, there were zero cases of Governing Governors (band 10-11) and Deputy Governors (band 7-9) dismissed following conduct and discipline action. 
The table below provides the breakdown for uniformed staff (band 2 OSG and band 3-5 prison officers) dismissed following conduct and discipline action.
HMPPS uniformed staff1 who were dismissed2 following conduct and discipline action3, 2010/11 to 2017/18 
	 
	Headcount

	 
	Uniformed staff

	2010/11
	110

	2011/12
	82

	2012/13
	112

	2013/14
	102

	2014/15
	87

	2015/16
	95

	2016/17
	87

	2017/18
	96


TABLE NOTES

1. Includes uniformed staff (band 2 OSG and band 3-5 officers).

2. A dismissal case is defined as where at least one of the charges relating to an individual is recommended for dismissal. Information on the outcomes of any appeal is not included.

3. Conduct and discipline cases are defined as where a penalty has been imposed on a member of HMPPS staff for a reason of conduct.
· As with all HR databases, extracts are taken at a fixed point in time, to ensure consistency of reporting. However, the database itself is dynamic, and where updates to the database are made late, subsequent to the taking of the extract, these updates will not be reflected in figures produced by the extract. For this reason, HR data are unlikely to be precisely accurate.

· To note, information on the number of staff subject to investigations and conduct & discipline action can be found in the Staff equalities publication at the following link. Information broken down by grade for the past two years is also available in this publication. https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/hm-prison-and-probation-service-staff-equalities-report-2017-to-2018

The vast majority of prison officers and other staff carry out their duties to the high standards the public rightly expect, but the small minority who fall short of those standards are held to account. Allegations of inappropriate behaviour, though rare, are taken extremely seriously and are immediately investigated. We do not hesitate to take action where there is evidence of misconduct.
The outcome of an investigation is either where no further action is needed or where a conduct and discipline case is recommended. Dismissals are a part of our conduct and discipline records and from where we have provided you the text and table above.
